Eagle Bend North Homeowner’s Association Board Meeting

February 15, 2005
Board Members present were Dennis Yarbrough, Jim Creelman, Dick Hammer, Terry Hanson, Stella Rice and Marge Hoene.  Also in attendance were Ed Jasmin, chair of the Architectural Committee, Jessica Saylor, Business Manager and homeowners Dave Hilde, Merv & Dorothy Nagy and Patti Rice.  President Dennis Yarbrough called the meeting to order at 9:15 AM the meeting was moved to the Hammers home as the clubhouse was not unlocked.
1. The minutes of the Board of Directors meeting of November 18, 2004 were reviewed.  The minutes were approved with all Board members in favor.  

2. Treasurers Report – a balance sheet as of February 15, 2005 was presented.  The checking account has a balance of $12,389.71.  The repurchase savings account has a balance of        $25,256.11 before payment of February bills.  The architectural account has a balance of $28,143.32.  Certificate of Deposit #9000920 (chipseal reserve) has a balance of $5,178.90.  Certificate of Deposit #9000974 (chipseal reserve) has a balance of $4,391.27. Certificate of Deposit #9001005 (chip seal reserve) has a balance of $3,533.19.  Certificate of Deposit #9001006 (landscape reserve) has a balance of $4,037.92.  The Financial Report was approved with all Board members in favor.    
BUSINESS

1. Proposed 2005 Budget – President Dennis Yarbrough presented the Board with the budget committee’s proposed budget for the year 2005.  The Board discussed the budget items.  A motion was made to accept the proposed budget.  Motion was seconded and approved with all in favor.
2. Settlement 2000 Lift Station Expenses – The golf course contacted Jessica early last summer with an error they found when reviewing their books.  The lift station servicing lots 77 – 81 was installed and mistakenly charged under the Harbor Village account and charged to Golf Northwest who paid $6,600.00 at that time to complete installation.  The lift station is the property of Eagle Bend North HOA and not Bigfork Water & Sewer.  In an effort to reach a fair and amicable compromise the Homeowners Association has paid half, $3,300.00, to Golf Northwest.  
Architectural Committee Report – 
A. Ed Jasmin reviewed the current projects under construction and noted the approval of a new home to begin construction at lot 110.  The owner of lots 21 & 22 has begun completion of the projects.  The committee has spoken to the owner and anticipates hearing from him regarding an extension on the completion date.  The owner purchased the lots with only foundations from the previous owner who had not continued any further with construction and the new owner is now continuing forward and completing the projects.  

B. The Committee suggested using a sample landscape plan on the website for other owners to utilize as a point of reference as to the requirements of the landscape plan.  
3.  Common Areas Committee Report – Marge Hoene reported for the Common Areas Committee.  Last fall the committee accomplished the installation of piping under the road at Cougar Loop to supply the recreation area with electrical and irrigation pipe.  An electric meter was installed for the future irrigation system. PVC conduit was installed for electrical wiring to the common area along Whitetail Court and an electric meter was installed for future use. Funds spent for last fall projects were approximately $5,000.00.  The committee is still planning, this spring, to move trees to the Cougar Loop recreation area as was scheduled last fall and was unaccomplished due to weather restrictions.  Marge explained that the committee’s goal is to enhance the common areas in a manner that is seamless with the neighboring communities and in so doing protect Eagle Bend North property values. Marge passed out a handout listing the different common areas and items associated with each area as well as a cost estimate spreadsheet.  The area of immediate importance to the committee is the Cougar Loop recreation area.  The area is approximately 38,000 – 40,000 square feet.  The committee is working toward a final design plan but would like the input of the membership at the annual meeting as to what specific amenities they would like to see in the area (e.g. Pavilion, walking path, park benches, etc.).  In the meantime the committee would like to install the trees as was planned last fall and in addition are seeking funds this year to install irrigation and sod to the entire area. Homeowner guests present at the meeting expressed their desire for immediate action in completing the sod and irrigation of the recreation area.  A motion was made by Stella Rice to take funds not to exceed $10,000.00 out of the chip seal account to pay for the excess cost, above the budgeted common area amount for the year, to pay for the sod and irrigation for the Cougar Loop Recreation Area.  Dick Hammer seconded the motion, Dennis Yarbrough opposed and the rest of the Board members were in favor.
4. Board Member Replacement – Stella Rice raised the issue of the need to replace Board member Andy Phillips position who, upon moving to Idaho, submitted his resignation letter to the Board at the Board meeting in September 2004.  Stella Rice made a motion to elect Patti Rice to fulfill Andy Phillips Board term which expires in July 2005.  Jim Creelman seconded the motion; all Board members were in favor.  Patti accepted the nomination.
5. Board Meetings – there was discussion regarding the need to hold Board meetings on a monthly basis during this busy time of year.  Stella Rice made a motion to hold Board meetings on a monthly basis instead of quarterly.  Jim Creelman seconded the motion, Dennis Yarbrough opposed and the rest of the Board members were in favor.   
6. Townhouse Association Update – Dennis Yarbrough has been consulting with townhome owners and Ed Nolde of Snyder Law Office.  A set of new Amended Declaration of Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions along with ballots to vote to accept the new DCCR’s for the townhomes have now been distributed to townhome owners for review and vote.  We have currently received six in favor and are in need of a total of twenty to implement the change.  
7. Road Maintenance Issues – there are a few areas of the roads where cracks are occurring and are in need of repair.  Jessica and Terry will work with JTL Construction, the company that did the chipseal work, to identify the problem areas and obtain a bid for the crack sealing.  

8. New Business
A. Architectural Review by neighbors – Dave Hilde suggested the importance of giving neighboring lots the opportunity to review and provide input to construction plans when an application for construction and design review has been received.  Jessica and the Architectural Committee will notify neighbors when plans have been submitted so they have the opportunity for input.  

B. Mowing Undeveloped Lots – it was pointed out that at the annual meeting one of the members asked the Board to revisit the decision to pay for the mowing of undeveloped lots out of association funds.  The item will be added to the next meeting agenda. 
C. New Common Areas Committee Member – Pete Rice has resigned from the Common Areas Committee.  Marge Hoene asked the Board to recommend a replacement who is not a current Board member.  The Board will make a recommendation at the next meeting.  Marge also asked the Board to provide Common Area Guidelines similar in vein to the Architectural Guidelines.
9. Next Board Meeting – The next Board meetings have been tentatively scheduled as follows:
Tuesday March 29
9:00 AM
to be determined

Tuesday April 26

9:00 AM 
Eagle Bend Clubhouse

Tuesday May 31

9:00 AM
Eagle Bend Clubhouse

Tuesday June 28

9:00 AM
Eagle Bend Clubhouse

10. Annual Meeting – the annual meeting has been tentatively set for Saturday July 16th at 9:00 AM at the clubhouse – pending approval from the Golf Course and Board members confirmation of availability.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:20 AM.

       Respectfully submitted, Jessica E. Saylor
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